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November 26, 2001

PROPOSED INT. NO. 985-A:
By: The Speaker (Council Member Vallone) and Council Members Moskowitz, Berman, Carrion, Clarke, Malave-Dilan, Eisland, Freed, Marshall, Michels, Quinn, Abel and Golden; also Council Members Foster, McCaffrey, Nelson, O’Donovan, Povman and Sabini

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Lewis Rudin Way, Borough of Manhattan.

INTENT:
This legislation would add, through the posting of an additional sign, the name “Lewis Rudin Way” to East 52nd Street between Lexington Avenue and Park Avenue.

.

COMMENT:

The following biographical material was excerpted from an article published in the September 24, 2001 edition of The City Review entitled “Passion – Lewis Rudin Memorial Service” written by Carter B. Horlsley, an article published in the September 21, 2001 edition of the Daily News entitled “Lew Rudin ‘ Mr. New York,’ Dies” and from an article published in the September 24, 2001 edition of the Daily News entitled “VIPs Eulogize ‘Mr. N.Y.’ – Lew Rudin, Realty King and A City Savior, Honored”.

Born in 1927, Lewis Rudin graduated from DeWitt Clinton High School and New York University and served as a United States Army sergeant in Europe during World War II.  With his brother Jack, Lewis Rudin was a Co-Chairman of Rudin Management Company, founded by their father.  He built a network of major real estate holdings in New York City including their flagship office building located at 345 Park Avenue in Manhattan.  Eventually, the Rudin real estate portfolio included 22 residential buildings, including buildings at 945 Fifth Avenue, 1085 Park Avenue and 211 East 70th Street, and 14 commercial buildings, including 415 Madison Avenue, 560 Lexington Avenue and 55 Broad Street.  

Lewis Rudin may have been best known as the co-founder and guiding light of the Association For A Better New York (ABNY) and for giving out thousands of golden apple lapel pins in the “I Love New York” campaign.  He was affectionately referred to as “Mr. New York” by his many friends in the real estate industry and in government.  Lewis Rudin was an important supporter of the New York City Marathon and the U.S. Open Tennis Tournament, as well as a philanthropist who contributed to many causes and institutions, including Carnegie Hall.  

Lewis Rudin was named a “Living Landmark” by the New York Landmarks Conservancy.  He was decorated by Queen Elizabeth who named him an honorary commander of the Order of the British Empire for his work in obtaining New York landing rights for the Concorde.  He was Chairman, Trustee, Director or member of dozens of organizations, including New York University, the New York Racing Association, Central Synagogue, Ford’s Theatre, Lenox Hill Hospital and the City Police Foundation.  An avid golfer, he was also a founder of First Tee, a national association devoted to promoting the sport in America’s cities.

Lewis Rudin died of cancer on September 20, 2001.  He was survived by his wife Rachel, his daughter Beth DeWoody, head of the family’s charitable foundation, his son William, now head of Rudin Management Company, a daughter-in-law, Ophelia Rudin and four grandchildren.

